Minutes of the Selectmen’s Work Session
December 17, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Chris Garcia
In Attendance: Road Agent Matthew Messenger

The work session was called to order at 4:00PM.

Matthew Messenger met with the Board to present his proposed budget for 2025. The Selectmen
reviewed several line items while interacting with Matt.

While updating the Board on the Town roads, Matt made the Board aware of possible upcoming
replacement of two bridges. The Selectmen agreed for an engineer to be contacted to start the
discussion on the replacements and asked that rough estimates be submitted for each. The Board
thanked Matt for his service to the Town and thanked him for meeting with them.

The Selectmen reviewed and discussed the proposed Fire Department and Police Department budgets
in order to prepare for their meeting each department on January 7.  Several other budgets will be
available for the January 7" meeting as well.

The Selectmen read and approved the minutes from the December 10" meeting. Outstanding property
tax bills were reviewed. Miscellaneous correspondence was read and discussed.

Based on a request from the Trustees of the Hill Library, the Select Board was in agreement to move
forward with securing appraisal services on a certain piece of property.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded, and voted on to adjourn. The work
session adjourned at 5:15PM.



